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Notes only--NOT for a RAI:

1. There was only one GW question in the RAI and it concerned assessment of the ground water at B-33-2 by the leachate pond. Their answer to the question is that it was covered in the Biennial. I have reviewed the Biennial and the issue was not fully covered—GW still has questions. However, I believe--at this time--we do not need to hold up the permit renewal for more questions about B-22 because:

a. I was originally concerned that the leachate pond was leaking, but there are indications that a change in operations may fix the problem. Gloria has been to the site and noted leachate spray, which appeared to be ponding around the area around the well. It is reasonable that this is the source of the exceedences of sodium in the shallow well beside the leachate pond. Stopping this might fix the problem.

b. The maid criteria that the pond was leaking was that sodium had jumped to 420 mg/L and Arsenic was being detected (7.2 ug/L). More of a warning flag than contamination
They have stopped the spraying that would result in ponding. For right now, I would recommend just watching to see if it clears up now that a possible source has been removed. 
2. GW will be addressing B-33-2 in the Biennial RAI.

3. From a ground water standpoint, the permit can be issued. 
















